NEXT MEETING - WEDNESDAY, 18TH AUGUST 1999 Time: 6PM for 6.30PM VENUE: Grand Court Chinese Restaurant SPEAKER/TOPIC: Carol Slater - Arts Council

INTRODUCED BY: Alan H

VOTE OF THANKS: Dave L

APOLOGIES OR GUESTS: Please advise Darrell Gaukroger on 6452 3302 by midday of meeting. Non-apology & non-attendance means you pay for the meal. Apology, Non-attendance & no make-up means you pay \$2 SERGEANTS FAX-A-FINE: Send to John Clarke on 6452 4004

ROSTER FOR AUGUST: Attendance: Steve S & Dave H Property: Gordon H Be Early. If not at meeting arrange for substitute. At another venue arrange to bring necessary property.

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK

By: Alan D

We are all travellers in the wilderness of this world, and the best that we can find in our travels is an honest friend. Next Week: Rob S

LAST WEEKS MEETING:

Anne Foster of Snowy Mts Tourism. Regional Manager stressed how important it is to promote tourism in our area. Anne has travelled to many countries including Europe and Africa, which gave her a good insight into the tourist industry. After settling in Melbourne her jobs included finance and the travel industry (for the cheap fares, which went with the job!!!). The Tourism Award Anne received recently shows her dedication and skill in her chosen career. Now looking into the Asian market for this area. Anne and Julie J were the first women to become Rotarian's in Cooma.

NEWS:

Patrick Kwan: was inducted into Rotary. Very nice to have a new member. Patrick was an overseas student and studied in Melbourne before making Cooma his home.

Joy Walker: (ex GSE) now a Rotarian in Lavington, Vic

Public Meeting re Markets: Monday 16th August at Ex-Services Club 7.30 pm. John Clarke to make presentation.

Lisa Perrett: has been selected for the Youth Science Forum in Canberra. Geoff Harris: past pres. in Cooma, now living in Tamworth sends regards to old friends.

The Success: of Monaro High School in recent Rock Eisteddfod in Wollongong and Cooma North Primary in Canberra certainly are putting Cooma on the map.

Subs: due – A BIG REMINDER – Pay by 31st August.

FUTURE PROGRAMS:

Kathryn Lees – 98 Exchange student August 25

David Byrne - Engineering in the Community September 1 Allison Coles - Sports Medicine/Physiotherapy September 8

ROTARY INFORMATION:

Birthdays: Rob S 14/8 Attendance Last Week: 29 members out of 40 = 72.5% Guests: Anne Foster (Club); Francois Legall (Dave H); Jan Sutcliffe (Les S); Patrick & Joo-siew Kwan (Club)

Apologies: Geoff B; Alan H; Wolfgang L; Jim N; Carlo P; Tony S; Les Strez. Leave of Absence:

Neville L; Dugald M We also Missed: Ken P

ROTARY INFORMATION:

LET THERE BE LIGHT!

Office Lighting Economy. Power consumption can be reduced by more than 50% by using special ballast for fluorescent lamps. These monitor ambient daylight, and reduce electric light to suit. Cost can be recovered in four years. (The Rotarian, July p12-13.)